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PO Box 51,
Gasworks Road,
Cork.

12" September 2016
Dear Brian
GNI(UK) Code Modification Proposal 23

Thank you for your recent submission of the Final Modification Report (FMR) in respect
of the above named proposal. The purpose of the modification is to update the existing
Legal and General section of the code to incorporate West Transmission Ltd, to make
‘housekeeping changes’ following the implementation of the series of Modifications
made during 2015 for the purposes of compliance with EU legisiation. And in addition, it
includes four areas of change intended to update and clarify the Code with regard to
System Clearing, Credit Provisions, Assignment and Congestion Management
Procedures.

The Utility Regulator (UR) has considered the issues raised by this FMR.

GNI(UK) conclusion

GNI(UK) states in its FMR that the relevant objective (condition 2.4 of the GNI(UK)
Licence), would be better facilitated by the Licensee's Network Code as a result of this
modification.

Authority review and conclusions

We note no responses were received by GNI(UK) during the consultation period.

We have considered whether the proposal would better facilitate the ‘relevant objective’.

Northern Ireland Authority for Utility Regulation
Queens House, 10-14 Queen Street, BELFAST, BT1 6ED
T: +44 (0) 28 9031 1575 F: +44 (0) 28 9031 1740



Decision
As provided for in condition 2.4.7(c) of the GNI{UK) licence we direct GNI(UK) to

implement the modifications as set out in the FMR dated o' September 2016. The
modifications should become effective as set out FMR No. 23.

Yours sincerely,

T M

Tanya Hedley

Director of Compliance and Network Operations
For and on behalf of NIAUR
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